


Mr. Gabriel Distler 

Town of Belmont 

Office of Community Development 

Belmont, MA 02478 

October 17, 2023 

George Hu 

Re: 7 Trapelo Rd Rental - Appeal Letter for Zoning By-Law Interpretation 

Dear Mr. Distler, 

0 
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w 

I would like to appeal the interpretation by Mr. Ara Yogurtian, Inspector of Buildings, of the Zoing By-Law 

regarding the rental of 7 Trapelo Road, a property I own. 

7 Trapelo Road is the second unit in the two-family house 5-7 Trapelo Road. The unit has 5 bedrooms and 3 

bathrooms. My intent is to rent the entire unit to a family of 4 persons, based on the definition of "family" in 

the town's zoning By-Law, page 1-5. I was in the process of finding the 4th person for the family, but was 

notified by the town's code enforcement officer, Tom Hodgson, on October 3, 2023, that it was not allowed by 

the By-Law. Subsequently I was in communications with Mr. Ara Yogurtian regarding the interpretation of the 

zoning By-Law. I wrote a letter of explanation to Mr. Yogurtian on October 5, 2023, please see attached. 

On October 16, 2023, I received an email (see attached) from Mr. Yogurtian with his interpretation of the 

zoning By-Law, in particular, the definition of "Family". To cite Mr. Yogurtian, "The (3) persons on the lease are 

not related and would not be considered as family." I believe Mr. Yogurtian's interpretation of what 

constitutes a family is incorrect. Here is the definition in the By-Law in section 1, page 5: 

"Family - One or more persons, including domestic employees, occupying a dwelling unit and living as a 

single nonprofit housekeeping unit; provided that if five or more persons of the group occupying said 

dwelling are not kindred to each other, as defined by civil law, they shall not be deemed to constitute a 

family." 

Since I am looking to rent the unit to 4 persons, which is less than 5 persons, they do not have to be kindred to 

each other to constitute a family. Please note that the definition of "Family" is plain, one or more persons - as 

long as less than 5 - including domestic employees, occupying a dwelling unit and living as a single nonprofit 

housekeeping unit", which is the case with my intended rental of 7 Trapelo Road. 

Here is my interpretation of the By-Law and what I am entitled to do with my property. Since I intend to rent 

the entire unit to a family and I do not reside in the unit, the proper classification of use in the By-Law table 3.3 

should be "Residential", two-family dwelling, page 3-5: 
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